












‘The Government also believes that operators should continue to 
be free to apply to run passenger services under open access 
rights.  The possibility of purely commercial services supplementing 
those provided under franchise remains a valuable one.  But the 
number of open access services is always likely to be small.  With 
capacity increasingly constrained, open access opportunities will 
be limited, and access rights should not be granted for services 
which just poach passengers from other services and do not 
increase the overall market.  Open access operators should bear a 
fair share of the costs of the railway through the access charges 
they pay.  The ORR will apply these principles in considering future 
open access applications.’














































